
Monday, 17th July 2023
Dear Parents,

Parent Governor Election
I am pleased to inform you that Dr Kate Dharmarajah and Mark Hedges have been elected as Parent Governors
following our recent Parent Governor election. Our list of Governors will be updated on our school website in
September for the next academic year. Congratulations to them both!

Pupil Reports
End of year report cards were sent home in book bags on Friday. If there is anything you wish to discuss with the
class teacher please email to request a phone call this week. In addition to the report cards, we also shared with
parents the outcomes of the national statutory assessments that children have completed this academic year in
the following year groups:

● Year 1 phonics
● Year 2 SATs scores
● Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check results
● Year 6 SATs scores

We are very pleased with the academic achievements of all our pupils once again this year. We have continued to
see very strong outcomes at the end of Reception from our youngest pupils, excellent phonics outcomes for
Years 1 and very high outcomes for our Year 2 cohort who will be the last year group nationally to sit the Year 2
SATS. We were also very proud of our Year 6 cohort who gained some excellent SATS results this year. They
were well prepared for these tests which they sat in May, and approached them in an extremely mature and
confident manner. The school received a monitoring visit during the SATS week and we were really pleased with
the positive feedback on how calm and ordered the children were throughout the testing period. We are
delighted that they move on to secondary school with this positive experience of national tests and some really
fantastic results for which they should be very proud!

The national data has just been published and we are pleased to provide a comparative report showing our KS2
school results and national data for 2023. Our outcomes are very strong and particularly high for pupils gaining
the higher standard in both Year 2 and Year 6.

KS2 Comparative Report
Subject Pupils achieving the expected

standard
CtS 2023

Pupils achieving the
expected standard
National 2023

Average scaled score
CtS 2023

Average scaled score
National 2023

English Reading 91% 73% 109 105

English grammar,
punctuation and spelling

85% 72% 107 105

Mathematics 84% 73% 107 104

English writing
(teacher assessment)

89% 71%

Science
(teacher assessment)

91% 80%

Reading, Writing and Maths
combined

81% 59%



We continue to be committed to a broad and balanced curriculum and we are equally pleased that our outcomes
in French, music, Art, PE, RE and the Humanities are equally strong with some of our Year 6 children gaining both
academic, music and sporting scholarships this year.

Attendance and Punctuality
Please login to Arbor to find your child’s attendance and punctuality report for this academic year. We are
pleased that our school attendance is well above the national average, but like many schools we have failed to
return to the attendance levels we had pre-pandemic. If your child has attendance below 90%
they are classified by the Department for Education as a persistent absentee. This data is shared with the local
authority and secondary schools and we will continue to work hard with families who have children with poor
attendance to address their attendance barriers.

Parent Pay Debt
We politely ask that parents clear any outstanding debt on parent pay before the end of the academic year. This
includes all payment items- especially lunch and breakfast club payments.

Information for the new academic year 2023/2024

Universal Free School Meals
As you may be aware the Mayor of London has expanded the provision of free school meals to all pupils in state
funded primary schools. This means that pupils at the Broadway Site will receive a free meal next year. All Grove
Site pupils will continue to receive a free meal with the exception of Nursery pupils. We anticipate an increase in
the number of pupils taking a school meal at the Broadway Site and we are adjusting our lunchtime routines and
catering accordingly. Our menu will remain the same until October half term when we move to our Winter
menu. A letter from the Mayor of London is attached to this email.

Uniform
We have attached a uniform list along with a shoe guide for parents. Please ensure your child has the correct
uniform for the new academic year. If you are experiencing financial difficulty and would like the school to arrange
some pre-loved uniform for your child please contact the admin team. A few uniform reminders:

● Blazers are a compulsory uniform item at the Broadway Site.
● White socks are not part of our school uniform
● Hoodies are not permitted for PE or any other time during the school day
● School coats should be red, black or navy blue
● We have changed our Nursery uniform and will communicate this with Nursery parents directly

Calendar Dates for 2023/2024
We know how important it is for parents to come into school to visit their child in their school learning
environment and we hope the increased opportunities this year have helped you share in your child’s learning.
Our main calendar events will be shared on the school website by the end of this week and we ask you to please
note the date for the Information Evenings in September. These are important evenings when we share changes
to policies or routines and curriculum expectations for the year so it really does help if all parents attend. We will
offer childcare for school aged children to support attendance.

Information Evenings - 5.30pm
Nursery Information Evening - Tuesday 14th November
Reception Information Evening - Thursday 2nd November
Year 1 Thursday 21st September
Year 2 Thursday 14th September
Year 3 Wednesday 20th September
Year 4 Wednesday 13th September
Year 5 Tuesday 12th September
Year 6 - Tuesday 19th September

Best wishes,
Mrs Tramoni
Headteacher


